REQUEST FOR MAPS

The Map Dept. is trying to fill in gaps in our collection of maps of Lexington and Fayette County. If you can find any maps at home, such as Chamber of Commerce or AAA maps, please bring them to the Map Dept., MIK South. Thanks.

Copy 7.

THE

GREFN

BEAN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES NEWSLETTER 6/13/75

SOLINET DEMONSTRATIONS

The Solinet Processing Unit will give terminal demonstrations for all interested library staff members during the week of June 16-20. The schedule below lists dates and times for each department and two general sessions for branch libraries. Branch library staff members may choose to attend either demonstration at their convenience. Two times have also been listed for public service areas so that coverage may be maintained and all staff will have an opportunity to attend a demonstration.

The Solinet staff will attempt to emphasize facets of the system of particular interest to each individual group.

Monday, June 16

a.m. 9:00 Cataloging Dept.

p.m. 2:00 Acquisitions Dept.

Tuesday, June 17

a.m. 9:00 Reference, Interlibrary Loan, Map Dept.

p.m. 2:00 Special Collections, Archives

Wednesday, June 18

a.m. 10:00 Special Collections, Archives

p.m. 22:00 Branch Libraries

Thursday, June 19

a.m. 9:00 Newspaper/Microtext, Circulation, Government Pub. Dept.

10:30 Bindery, Resource Utilization, Gifts and Exchange, Instructional Services

p.m. 2:00 Newspaper/Microtext, Circulation, Government Pub. Dept.

3:30 Periodicals Unit

Friday, June 20

a.m. 9:00 Periodicals Unit

10:30 Director's Office, Supplies, Mail Room

p.m. 2:00 Branch Libraries

STAFF ORGANIZATION NOTES

Library Staff Organization Committees for 1975:

Staff Room- Joyce Taylor Lil Blackburn Kathy Brubaker Ann Short

(If you have suggestions concerning the staff room see Ann Short in the Director's Office)

Refreshments- Jean Robinson
Betty Sutton
Jean Karsten
Gwen Curtis
Mildred Stanley
Norma Jean Gibson

Membership- Vivian Hall Gwen Curtis Ber¥l Gaither Ernie Ping Mary Welch

PICNIC

The response to the survey about the staff organization picnic was very poor. Out of approximately 150 staff members we had only 27 replies. There were 25 people who said they would attend a picnic and 2 that said they would not. Based on the response the officers of the staff organization have decided that there was not sufficient interest. If you have any comments about the picnic please contact one of the officiers of the staff organization or Jean Robinson the social secretary. The officers are Harry Gilbert, President, Jean Graef, vice-president, Margaret Williams, Treasurer, and Toni Powell, Secretary. Your comments will be most welcome. Functions of the staff organization are for the entire library staff. You do not have to be a dues paying member of the organization to attend activities or make suggestions.

MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE DUE!

The Library Staff Organization's Officers have some interesting and exciting plans and programs for this year. Have you joined? Dues for the year, \$2.00; for one semester, \$1.00. The membership committee will be contacting you soon about joining the Staff Organization for this year. Gwen Curtis, Beryl Gaither, Vivian Hall, Ernie Ping, and Mary Welch, Membership Committee.

COMMITTEES APPOINTED

Student Assistant Wage Rate Committee:
Faith Harders Jenny Dunn
Vivian Hall Kate Irvine
Toni Powell, Chairperson

This committee will investigate a) Criteria for determining beginning rates of pay for student assistants and b) merit increases at scheduled intervals.

Promotion Policy Committee:
 Ellen Baxter
 Rhoda Channing
 David Farrell
 Sara Leech
 Jacqueline Bull, Chairperson

The committee will:

- 1) Explore the wisdom of developing further internal policy statements in reference to promotion and tenure and report to the library faculty.
- 2) Develop draft policy statements if the library faculty determines that this should be done. Any statements would then be presented to the library faculty for adoption.

